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Spring ‘100’ Club 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Thank you so much to everyone who supported our Autumn ‘100’ Club.  We raised a 

fabulous £292 for FoLD and gave out £188 in prizes – congratulations to the lucky 

winners!  

This is a great way for you to provide some regular support to the Friends of Lord 

Deramore’s Primary School and be in with a chance of winning a cash prize each 

month. 

It is simple to join – just select the appropriate payment item on your ParentPay 

account before 9am on Monday 17th January 2022 and ENTER YOUR NAME INTO 

THE NOTES FIELD*.  Once you have paid, you will be entered into the monthly 

draws.  All participants must be over the age of 16. 

Each monthly draw has a prize fund equal to 40% of the membership fees received 

for that month.  The remaining 60% goes to FoLD to help fund equipment, resources 

and opportunities for pupils at Lord Deramore’s Primary School. 

For example, if the club has 100 members, the total monthly membership fees will 

be £250 and the monthly prize fund will be £100.  The 1st prize would be £50, with 

two runners-up prizes of £25 each. 

There will be 4 draws in this 2021/22 Spring membership period (see below).  

Membership of the FoLD 100 Club for this period will cost £10 per number (i.e. £2.50 

per draw/month).   

Draws for the 2021/22 Spring membership period will be held for: January, February, 

March and April.  Each draw will be posted on the school Facebook page. 

 

If you win, you will receive a cheque (or cash) payment via the school office.  The 

name of the winner may be published in the school’s newsletter(s), on Facebook and 

the school’s website. 

If you have any queries, please contact the Friends of Lord Deramore’s committee via 

FriendsOfLordDeramores@gmail.com.  

*ParentPay does not automatically record which parent/carer account has made a payment. 

Join our ‘100’ Club today and you could be our next winner!   
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FoLD ‘100’ Club Rules 
Purpose 
The purpose of the ‘100’ Club is to raise funds. The money will be paid into the FoLD bank 

account and used to meet funding requests from the school, providing equipment, 

resources and opportunities for pupils.  

Rules (last updated Dec 2021) 

1. For a cost of £10 per term (i.e. for four draws) you will be allocated one number. 

2. A draw will be made every month with a 1st prize and two runner-up prizes. 

3. The prizes will total 40% of the monthly income.  This will be apportioned as: 1st prize of 

20% and two runner-up prizes of 10% each.   

4. The ‘100’ Club is a small society lottery and is open to all parents, carers, staff and 

friends of Lord Deramore’s Primary School. Anyone aged 16 or over can join. 

5. Payments must be made termly, in advance, on ParentPay; the deadline for each 4-

month term will be advertised beforehand by FoLD.  For the Spring 2022 ‘100’ Club, a 

single payment of £10 will provide entry into four draws, the deadline for payment is 9am on 

Monday 17th January 2022. 

6. Member’s numbers will only be entered if their subscription is up to date. 

7. The ‘100’ Club will not be restricted to 100 members; if more members join the club then 

the chance of winning will reduce, however the prize fund will be larger.  If the 

membership increases significantly then additional prizes may be introduced. 

8. The draw shall be made by the headteacher or a delegate and posted on the school 

Facebook page. 

9. A FoLD committee member will endeavour to issue a cheque (or cash) for each winner 

within one week of the draw.  The school office will distribute the prizes to winners. 

10. The name and numbers for each month’s winners may be posted in school 

newsletter(s), on Facebook and on the school website. 

11. The ‘100’ Club will be run by the Friends of Lord Deramore’s. In case of any dispute the 

decision of the committee is final. 

12. Unless otherwise advised, a member will be deemed to have left the ‘100’ Club if his/her 

subscription renewal has not been paid prior to the deadline for the relevant term.  

13. If a winner cannot be contacted, the winnings will be placed into FoLD funds after six 

months. 

14. Payment of ‘100’ Club membership fees on ParentPay will be taken as confirmation of 

acceptance of these rules. 


